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THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA

Special Meeting re: Sales Tax 


December 6, 2004

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on December 6, 2004, at 2:25 p.m.  Board Members present were Vice Chairman William Graham, Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Board Members Mark Hansen and Thomas Lynch were unable to attend.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams and Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison.

Mr. Graham led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Public Comments: none

Dr. Johnson opened the session and announced that there are two topics that are to be discussed today:

1) 
Sales Tax Short-Term Financing

2) 
Update on Sales Tax Oversight Review Committee

David Moore, Public Financial Management, presented information to Board Members on  the 

Sales Tax Capital Plan Overview; Cash Flow Management Options; Recommendations; Sensitivity Analysis; Tax Exempt Commercial Paper; and Sample TECP Pricing.

Dr. Benaim requested the current minutes and gant chart from the Sales Tax Overview Review Committee before each Board Meeting.

Board Members discussed the following topics: using commercial paper for financing Business System; and the District’s credit rating.

For the Record: Due to the absence of Mr. Hansen and Mr. Lynch, a unanimous vote will reflect a vote of 5/0. 

Motion to Consider the Adoption of a Resolution Authorizing Issuance of Sales Tax Revenue Commercial Paper Notes and Sales Tax Revenue Term Notes: On motion of Richmond/Robinson  the Board unanimously approved adoption of a Resolution authorizing issuance of sales tax revenue commercial paper notes and sales tax revenue term notes in an aggregate principal amount not to exceed $300,000,000.

Dr. Robinson requested that a representative from the NAACP, be added to the Sales Tax Oversight Review Committee, as well as a CTA Member and Principal as a ex-officio members.

Mrs. Burdick suggested that the nine (9) established members meet and decide if additional members will be needed.

Dr. Robinson requested a Charter be implemented detailing the functions of the Sales Tax Oversight Review Committee.

Mrs. Allison reminded Board Members that adding additional members to the committee would require an amendment to the Resolution.

Board Members were in consensus to allow the established committee to meet and decide if additional members will be necessary.

Mrs. Allison announced that she will draft a Charter regarding the committee and distribute it to Board Members as soon as possible.

The meeting adjourned at 3:25 p.m.
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Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

